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Support for Senate Bill 985 (Senator Hester) 
Certified Local Farm Enterprise Program and Certified Local Farm Enterprise Food 

Aggregation Grant Fund - Establishment 
Position: Support with Sponsor Amendments 

 
February 25, 2020 

 
Dear Chairman Pinksy and Members of the Senate Education, Health, and Environmental Affairs 
Committee: 
 
I am writing in support of Senate Bill 985 with sponsor amendments, sponsored by Senator 
Hester, which establishes the Certified Local Farm Enterprise Program and Certified Local Farm 
Enterprise Food Aggregation Fund. 
 
Cureate exists to shift purchasing dollars back into our local economies — while empowering 
small business owners to survive and thrive through education and access to resources. Through 
our proprietary procurement platform, Cureate Connect, we are localizing the supply chain for 
our Buyer partners — including hospitals, convention centers, and more — while providing 
wrap-around technical assistance to our small business Vendors (food & beverage makers and 
producers), increasing overall economic development and sustainability in metro areas, that 
creates a more vibrant, interconnected community that all of us crave to experience. 
 
Because of your leadership, last year Maryland created the Maryland Food for Maryland 
Institutions Study Group whose goal has been to increase the amount of locally grown food 
procured by Maryland institutions, providing more market opportunities for our local farming 
community. Out of that diverse network of stakeholders, came the idea to establish the two 
important programs outlined in SB 985. The first voluntary program would allow state 
institutions to contact local farms that meet certain environmental standards. This will help build 
relationships between farms and institutions in an effort to better support our local farming 
community. The bill also supports the creation of mobile, refrigerated trailers, and value-added 
food processing facilities in order to make it easier for smaller, local farms to get their produce to 
institutions in Maryland. 
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Local food procurement by state institutions will allow its clients, staff, and other consumers 
have improved access to healthier institutional meals that utilize fresh, nutrient-rich, local 
produce. Procuring food grown by the Maryland farming community would also reduce the 
amount of energy it takes to transport food from other parts of the world, and generate more 
money within Maryland’s local economy. 
 
These programs will not only provide more revenue for Maryland farmers, but they will also 
ensure the strength of local farm economies, including the production of value-added goods, 
provide local farmers with the tools needed to serve larger markets, preserve farmland, improve 
access to healthy, nutritious food, and build the resilience of our local economy. 
 
Ultimately, this bill will lift up local farmers and help increase the amount of locally grown food 
that folks are able to access at state institutions – which is why we are standing strongly behind 
this bill for the 202020 session. For these reasons, we urge the Committee to adopt a favorable 
report of SB 985 with sponsor amendments.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kim Bryden 
CEO, Cureate 
kim@cureate.co 
(908) 642-2309 
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